Shutford Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 13th March 2024 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs: Helen Nixseaman (Chair), George Reynolds, Ashley Taylor, Lynne Parsons, Alison Hughes Chris Hall and David Best, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. Six members of the public attended the meeting.
	24/010
	Apologies for Absence: Cllr Stephen Barnes

	24/012

	Declarations of Interest:
Cllr Lynne Parsons declared that she had an interest in planning application 23/0268/F and would not participate in any discussion on this item.


	24/013
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 10th January 2024 were a correct record (unanimous) and signed by the Chairman.


	24/014

	Matters arising from the minutes: The actions list was reviewed and updated.

	24/015
24/015/1
24/015/2
24/015/3
24/015/4
24/015/5


	Parish Matters:
Allotment Update – One of the allotments has been vacated and is available. Please contact the clerk David Best at clerk.shutfordpc@gmail.com if you would like to rent this.
Village Spring Clean – Volunteers will be requested to assist with the spring clean on Sunday 14th April from 11am via What’s on in Shutford.
Emergency Plan – This has been updated and reprinted.
Trees on allotment hill – A quote has been received for felling the thirteen fir trees on the allotment hill. It was agreed to accept the quote of £1,600 for felling and removing the wood.
Tree on Plot Road allotment – It was agreed that the clerk would chase the quote for remedial work on this tree and ask if it could be carried out within the price of cutting and removing the fir trees (see 24/015/4 above). It was agreed that the clerk could agree up to £300 to carry out this work.


	24/016
24/016/1
24/016/2

	Finance: 
Accounts – The year to date accounts were not circulated prior to the meeting but the clerk undertook to circulate them the next day. The combined bank balances are £14,387.
Unity Trust Banking Controls – The form was signed to change the mandate so that two signatories are required to approve payments.



	24/017
24/017/1
24/017/2

24/017/3


	Correspondence:
Grass cutting cost increase – Mr D Lovesey emailed to advise of an increase in the grass cutting price for 2024. The increased price was agreed.
Road outside Sibford Surgery – The Sibford Surgery has contacted the PC to request that it puts pressure on OCC Highways to resurface the road outside the surgery as it is in very poor condition and dangerous. County Cllr George Reynolds gave the clerk the name of an official at OCC Highways to write to. This was agreed as some Shutford residents use the Sibford Surgery.
Insurance renewal – It was agreed that the clerk would see competitive quote from Zurich who had emailed the PC offering insurance.


	24/018
24/018/1

24/018/2

24/018/3
23/018/4

23/018/5

	Planning:
23/01400/F – Oak Tree Barn – Conversion – CDC permitted 23/02/2024.

23/02865/F – Slatters Barn – permission for shepherds huts – CDC refused 31/01/2024.
23/02682/F – Re-consultation on Land adjacent to The Old Manor House – new dwelling – PC reconfirms objections (3 votes to 1 with 2 abstentions). It was agreed that clerk will write to the planning officer advising that after considering feedback and the views of residents the PC reaffirms its objection to the development.  The decision on this application is due at the CDC Planning Committee meeting on 21/03/2024. The report being considered by the committee recommends the application for approval.
23/03386/F – Land North East of Springhill Barn – Erection of agricultural building – PC has no objections provided use is limited to agricultural.

24/00152/F – West Winds – single storey extension – PC has no objections.



	24/019
24/019/1
24/019/2

24/019/3
	Any Other Business:
Jame Corner Post – One of the posts is loose and Cllr Ashley Taylor agreed to investigate this
Memorial Bench for Mrs Dorothy Harvey – The siting of a memorial bench next to the pond in Church Lane is being investigated by the PC and her family. It was agreed it should be a composite material rather than wood.
First Aid Course – A resident has suggested that the PC should put on a first aid course for residents. This will be investigated.

Path up to the allotments – It was agreed that the clerk will chase a supplier to improve the surface of the path.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 8th May 2024 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.55pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


